
ATLANTIC COMMUNITY BANKERS BANK 

October 30, 2014 

Alfred M. Pollard, Esq., General Counsel 

Attention: Comments/RIN 2590-AA37 
Federal Housing Finance Agency, Fourth Floor 

400 Seventh Street, S.W. 
Washington, DC 20024 

Re: Notice of Proposed Rulemaking and Request for Comments - Members of Federal  
Home Loan Banks (RIN 2590-AA39) 

Dear Mr. Pollard: 

On behalf of Atlantic Community Bankers Bank, I am writing to express my concerns about the 

notice of proposed rulemaking. While we appreciate your apparent desire to provide for a strong 
Federal Home Loan Bank System that supports housing, we believe the rule undermines the 

goal of the proposal. 

Trusted and liquid housing asset tests exist already. We are required to pledge collateral, and 

the majority of collateral types eligible to secure advances are housing assets. Additionally, 
under current rules, the total amount of advances having a maturity greater than five years 

cannot exceed the amount of residential housing assets on my institution's balance sheet. The 

proposed regulation almost seems to ignore the housing nexus that is already in place. These 

tests work and do not impose regulatory burdens or penalties.. 

Based on our belief that the proposals could harm FHLBank members and generally weaken a 

System that has worked well for more than 80 years, we ask that the FHFA withdraw the 

September 12, 2014 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking. 

Respectfully, , — > 

JpnfS. Evans 

President & CEO 

Ailantic Community Bankers Bank 
1400 Market Street 
Camp Hill, PA 17011 
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